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On August 2, 2024, the Institute of Vocational Studies organized a pen stand/paperweight Co-

Curricular Activity (CCA) under the distinguished leadership of Principal Dr. Mandira Gupta. This 

initiative aimed to cultivate students' creative skills and encourage the expression of their artistic 

talents. Students had the opportunity to explore their personal interests and strengths by choosing 

to design either a pen stand or a paperweight. The purpose of the activity was diverse, to stimulate 

creativity and innovation among students, to provide hands-on experience in crafting and design, 

to foster a sense of accomplishment and confidence, and to illustrate the practical applications of 

vocational skills. Using stones as their primary medium, students decorated them with vibrant 

colors to produce unique and artistic designs. 

The activity was met with great enthusiasm and active participation, with students demonstrating 

commendable creativity and a keen interest in exploring various artistic techniques. Their 

impressive work was a testament to their innovative spirit. Dr. Mandira Gupta commended the 

students for their efforts and emphasized the importance of such activities in enriching vocational 

education. In conclusion, the pen stand and paperweight activity was a significant success, 

effectively achieving its goal of enhancing the creative skills of the students. 

   

  


